
 

 

Job description 

School Accountant 

 

Main responsibilities as School Accountant   

To undertake the following general management and administrative tasks as follows: 

Audit 

To prepare the statutory accounts for St Christopher School (Letchworth) Limited, the subsidiary 
company and the Robertson Bursary Trust. The accounts and financial statements should be kept in 
accordance the Companies Act 2006, Charities Act 2011 and Statement of Recommended Practice; 

To liaise with external auditors on all matters connected with the annual audit of the School’s 
accounts and other external accountancy advice, ensuring all necessary audit required material is 
prepared in a timely manner;  

To be responsible for an accurate and current Fixed Asset Register, ensuring accurate depreciation 
figures are produced;   

To assist in the presentation of statutory accounts at Governors’ meetings if required 

General accounting functions 

All accounting functions including nominal, purchase, sales and fee ledger, appropriately controlled 
journals and the payroll (with necessary input from the HR function);   

To ensure the necessary monthly checks (e.g. bank reconciliations) are carried out effectively and 
presented in a timely fashion for review and sign-off; 

To administer the financial aspects of School trips and manage payment providers as necessary e.g. 
Stripe; 

Ensure that the Direct Debut Scheme is run according to the BACS rules and is processed in a timely 
manner; 

To oversee the operation and administration of the Fees in Advance Scheme; 

To support the Bursar in the administration of the Bursary and Scholarship process and to maintain 
appropriate records of scholarships and bursaries, liaising with those concerned accordingly;  

To be responsible for credit control, in particular, ensuring the timely and accurate preparation of 
pupils’ fee bills and the collection of fees and extras. Process all routine correspondence with fee 
debtors and/or late payments, maintaining accurate records and provide debtor data on a regular 
basis to allow for structured follow-up;  

To control the treasury management function in order to ensure the most efficient and secure 
deployment of the School’s cash and minimise related banking and interest charges;  

To be responsible for accurate and timely tax returns and, with professional advice where necessary, 
prepare papers recommending options for mitigating potential VAT and any other tax liabilities;  



To monitor the operation of financial controls, and to introduce further controls as appropriate to 
safeguard the School’s funds and other assets, balancing necessary control with a desire to reduce 
bureaucracy/increase ease and efficiency of the school’s operation;  

Budgeting, Forecasting & Reporting 

The accurate and timely production of management and financial accounts for St Christopher School 
and any subsidiaries;  

In consultation with the Bursar, to prepare annual budgets and termly forecasts, including cash flow 
projections for the current and future years, for presentation to the governors.  Once agreed, issuing 
budgets to Budget Holders and loading those budgets onto the Accounting system;  

Issuing Management Information of “spend-to-date” to all budget holders in a timely fashion; and on 
an ad-hoc basis as requested; 

To prepare and review the necessary management information and reports for routine budget, cash 
flow, debtor and treasury management;  

To prepare the necessary financial documentation and narrative for the termly Governors’ meetings 
and other reports for Governors and senior management as required;  

To maintain analyses of costs and other statistical financial records and provide input to financial 
benchmark surveys and censuses as required;  

To assist the Bursar in implementing the Governors’ strategic financial objectives;  

To contribute to the preparation and maintenance of costed 5-year management, maintenance and 
capital project plans; 

To prepare financial appraisals of particular projects as needed;  

Payroll 

To ensure the payroll service is accurate and timely (including RTI); 

To be responsible for, provide advice and ensure compliance with, benefits in kind, PAYE regulations 
and any other payroll matters;  

To provide in conjunction with the HR function the required information to the Pensions 
Administrators in connection with the School’s various pension schemes for both teaching and non-
teaching staff;  

Efficiencies  

To research and promote ways of improving financial efficiency, smarter working, including the 
introduction, where appropriate, of improvements to the accounting software and technology; 

Policy & procedure 

In conjunction with the Bursar, advising on and the preparation of financial policy and procedures; 

General 

To manage and lead the Accounts Department, delegating work appropriately and; 

Ensure accounts staff are appropriately developed and trained to perform well in their roles; 

Can provide the necessary cover for each other during absences; 

Ensure continual performance monitoring and appraisal, setting team objectives flowing from the 
School’s strategic, financial and management plans; 



To liaise with HR, to ensure a smooth and efficient service for the department’s customers;  

Any other duties as can be reasonable expected. 

Person Specification  

Qualified CIMA, ACCA or ACA or part qualified with relevant experience.   

Proven experience in financial reporting and in the preparation of management accounts, forecasts 
budgets and statutory accounts; 

Experience of practical accounting, bookkeeping and payroll in a similar role;  

Ability to understand, interpret and communicate financial data at all levels of an organisation; 

Sound knowledge of accounting standards;  

Excellent IT skills – within an MS Office environment are essential;  

Confident in using information management systems and able to learn new systems and processes 
quickly;  

Excellent time management, prioritisation and organisational skills.  

Thorough attention to detail;  

Maintain strict confidentiality where appropriate;  

Strong interpersonal skills with a clear focus on customer service.  

PERSONAL QUALITIES  

Trustworthy Efficient and organised Adaptable  

 


